

Lingfield Running Club Committee minutes

-
Date: 3rd February 2021

Location: via Zoom

Present: Simon Mills (SM), Sue Garner (SG), Clare Evans (CE), Fiona Champness (FC), Nicky Pumford (NP), Terri Scott (TS), Dave Watkins(DW)

Action

1 Minutes of meeting on 2nd December 2020

ACTION

Approved

2 Matters arising

- i) trophies returned, all need engraving SM/SG
- ii) EA updates posted on FB ; QR code on pinboard at Victoria Club
- iii) track at Imberhorne cleaned up
- iv) Victoria Club available under own liability insurance if required.

3 Covid update

Committee looking forward to 22/2 and hope that government will return to tiers, allowing for rule of 6. EA updates to FB TS/SM

4 Finance

Bank balance is healthy. Raise benefits of England Athletics membership. LRC membership to discuss at next meeting.

5 Mental Health Support

Committee welcome support offered from Scott M., in line with EA good practice. Follow-up discussion of what can be offered. SM

6 Surrey LXC

Hopes to return in October '21, may also run some Summer Road League races if permitted. Captains will update. FC/DW

7 Coaching Sessions

Fiona C. awaiting paperwork from EA. Further follow up with Gary S. and James W, to check interest. Agreement that C25K does not go ahead. TS

8 AGM planning

Committee to plan and prepare for this going ahead in April , either in a covid-safe environment or via Zoom. Club member with zoom webinar account to be sought. FC

- Update Dave Wo. Can help with zoom AGM.

9 Succession Planning

Post of chairperson to be invited SM

10 Trophies

SM will collect from FC and pass to SG for engraving – handover to individuals to be carried out/filmed in covid-safe environment. SM/SG & FC/DW LC/DN

11 AOB

- i) Send memories of Trevor to Diane
 - ii) Virtual race - Trevor will put teams of 3 together – individuals can choose from 5k/10k/5m
 - iii) Club Grand Prix races – may reduce to 10 races over '21.
- Update via email: Lingfield 10's committee: difficulties re being able to operate this race safely has meant that it will be postponed to 2022. Possibility of planning Summer races when restrictions are lifted.

Date of next meeting – Wednesday 10th March